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THIS TERMõS SCHOOL VALUES ARE TO SPOT OUR CHILDREN WHO ARE: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BUDDING Y2 SCIENTISTS SUCCESSFULLY CREATING CARBON DIOXIDE THIS WEEK J 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ASPIRATIONAL & SUCCESSFUL 
 



From the Headõs Chair 
 

This week has been incredibly busy at RIVERSIDE, and yet again the children have 

tackled every new challenge 

and experience with 

enthusiasm and wonder! 

On Tuesday our Y6 children 

were taken on a special trip 

to Thorpe Park, kindly 

organised and funded by 

the Rotary Club of 

Maidenhead. The children 

challenged themselves to 

try all of the rides, roller-

coasters and activities 

during the day and the 

teachers who took them 

reported back that their 

behaviour, although 

excited, was exemplary. 

They demonstrated our 

school values, standards 

and expectations 

throughout the day, were 

polite and made us all feel 

really proud. Well done Year 

6 ð it was a pleasure! 

Thank you to Miss Palfrey 

and all the other adults who 

accompanied the trip and 

made it possible. I think the 

pictures say it all J 

 

Also this week, Year 

2 children have 

come over all 

scientific! The 

children have been 

exploring what 

happens when you 

mix an acid (e.g. 

vinegar) with a base. 

They were amazed 

to see the Carbon 

Dioxide produced by 

this reaction and 

enjoyed inflating 

balloons to prove it! 

 



Year 1 enjoyed a very 

special visit from the 

one and only Peter 

Rabbit! Peter popped 

into RIVERSIDE to 

share his stories and 

adventures and it was 

clear that his presence 

really helped bring the 

tales (pardon the pun) 

to life! Accompanied by 

his lovely friends from 

the Library Service, the 

children laughed, 

listened and learned 

all morning. Thank 

you Peter Rabbit! 

 

Year 6 cookery club 

continued and this 

week the children 

cooked and decorated 

their own chocolate 

fairy cakes. Whilst 

waiting for them to 

cool, they practiced 

their decorating skills 

on a pre-made cake 

and were very proud 

of their handy-work! 

The cakes were 

delicious and I know 

the children are 

enjoying their weekly 

sessions with Mrs 

Taylor. If your child 

would like to take part 

in any of the clubs 

available before, 

during or after school, 

please look out for the 

weekly timetable in 

this weekõs newsletter 

and just pop into the 

office to get them 

signed up J 

 

 

 



Finally this week the children in Apple Class 

have been learning about a story involving a 

dog as one of the main characters. They 

learned about the story and could recite it 

clearly and with confidence. They have had 

a go at writing their own and were 

particularly pleased when Mrs Kenneth 

brought her own dog in to meet them. This 

was a completely new experience for some 

of our children, who soon overcame their 

anxiety to stroke Bert and really enjoyed 

the experience. Thank you to Mrs Kenneth, 

Mrs Pottage and Bert (of course) for 

making this happen J 

 
I would like to end this week by wishing all of our families a very happy Eid. The 

celebration of Eid-Al-Fitr comes at the end of the Holy Month of Ramadan and to mark it, 

we have invited all the children to come to school in either mufti or their special party 

clothes on Monday. We will have a special assembly and celebrate this special time 

together J 

 

In the meantime have a good weekend and enjoy the opening games of the World Cup ð 

see our special talking homework below J 

 
Nick Stevens Headteacher 

Riverside Primary School & Nursery Tel: 01628 621741  

Email: riverside@rbwm.org.uk  @RiversideMhead 
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WALNUT CLASS NEWS 

Walnut have had a brilliant start to 

their last term in year 5 ð calm and 

settled with lots of wonderful work! 

In English, we have been learning 

how to create an effective 

persuasive argument. We chose an 

area that we felt strongly about 

within the topic of healthy living 

such as eating healthily, not 

smoking and exercising more. We 

began by researching using the 

internet, then we planned each 

argument before writing. Once we were happy with our 

written argument, we had to start rehearsing our persuasive presentation! 

Our maths lessons have seen us spending the last few weeks looking at properties of 

shapes ð particularly revising angles and 

exploring regular and irregular polygons. 

Ask us anything about angles ð we dare 

you! 

Our violin skills are improving 

significantly and we are now playing on 

all four strings! Thank you to Miss 

Lawless who has worked so hard to help 

us!  

We have begun learning about the 

Ancient Greeks. So far we have 

compared Athens and Sparta and next week 

we will be exploring Greek warfare! A little 

reminder about our Greek Day on Friday 6th 

July ð start thinking about your costumes J 

Alongside beginning our new history topic, we 

have also started a new unit in Art: moving 

bodies. We began by analysing famous pieces 

of artwork within this topic then we spent our 

first lesson thinking about our bodiesõ shapes 



when they move before having a go at 

sketching each otherõs bodies in 

movement. We look forward to 

continuing to work on this and 

developing our portrait drawing skills. 

With Wimbledon quickly approaching, 

we have been spending some time 

refining our tennis skills in PE lessons. 

We have mastered the ready position 

and effective forehands so far. Mrs 

Shakespeare can see some budding 

professionals and hopes they keep 

practising! 

WORLD CUP TIPS FOR TALKING 

 When watching parts of the world cup together, see how many actions words (verbs 

) you can see happening and name them eg running, kicking, 

jumping, cheering- can you get to 20? 

 Make sure favourite toys are in a ôsmall world cupõ- draw a pitch 

set up a match for your teddy bears/small world toys/Lego 

people and provide commentary together 

 Talk about your favourite players and compare who is taller, 

faster, stronger? 

 When a match is finished or looking at scores, talk about which team scored more 

goals 

 Describe the kit of your favourite team and what you like about it- comment on the 

details- collar, laces, badge, shades and patterns 

 Take photos of family and friends playing football and review those photos together, 

commenting on the action shots! 

 Clap or tap the number of beats in your favourite players 

names eg Ha-rry Kane (3 beats), Cris-ti-a-no Ro-nal-do (7) 

 If you are planning your viewing together on a busy world 

Cup day, talk about the order of the matches, which match 

is first, second, then last in the day 

 Link country and nationality words eg the Argentina team 

has Argentinian players, people in the  Spain team are 

Spanish players- look at how the words are related 

 For older children, do try and simply explain the offside 

rule, and support them in explaining it back to you! 

 



IMPORTANT MESSAGES & REMINDERS 

Y6 SWIMMING KIT 

 A reminder that Year 6 will be starting their swimming 

sessions after half term so please ensure they have a 

costume / trunks, goggles, a hat and a towel.  

Thank you. 

THINGS WORTH CELEBRATINGé 
HOUSE POINT TOTALS THIS WEEKé 

KITES EAGLES KESTRELS FALCONS 
 

 

 

 

153 165 136 138 

BEST ATTENDANCE OF THE WEEKé (Expectation 96%) 

1st  2nd  3rd  

WILLOW 99.6% BIRCH 98% WALNUT 97.4% 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARYé 
DATE OCCASION WHO? 

Every Day Breakfast Club open from 8.00am All 

Mon 18 Jun Furze Platt Multi Sports Festival Yr6 

Wed 20 Jun Marwell Zoo ð Maple & Mulberry  Reception 

Tues 26 Jun Kids n Karts, Rewards Event  
Sports 

teams 

Tues 26 Jun Authors in the Park, Kidwells Park Yr4 

Tues 26 Jun Yr6 Faith Walk Yr6 

Wed 27 Jun FS1 Marlow Park trip, PM Nursery closed FS1 

Thu 28th Jun School games day All 

Wed 4 Jul FS1 Marlow Park trip, AM Nursery closed  FS1 

Thur 5 Jul Yr5 Maths Competition, Desborough College Yr5 

Thur 5 Jul Pride of Riverside Awards ALL 

Thur 5 Jul Yr5 & 6 Girls Cricket Y5/6 Girls 

Fri 6 Jul Yr5 Greek Day Yr5 

Letter or form to follow / available 

 



P.E.NEWS 

 
We have enjoyed a fantastic take up in our school clubs this week and our children are 

already taking advantage of our new field markings. 

 

A reminder it will be National School Sports week from Monday 25 June to Friday 29 

June and your son/daughter(s) will be participating in Walking, Jogging or Running a Mile 

daily using the track.  

 

There will also be an opportunity to participate in Zumba, Skipping, School Games Day 

and Glow in the Dark Dodgeball workshops throughout the week, so please get your son 

/ daughter ready for action that week! A timetable will be in the newsletter next week so 

that you can ask your child/children more about all of these exciting activities. 

 

Good luck to our Year 6's who are entering a Multi skills competition at Furze Platt on 

Monday, photos and a progress report to follow.... 

 
 
 
 
 

 


